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Should you need to drop any items off to your child during school hours please drop them into the front office. Students are not permitted 
to meet you outside school grounds or wait near the front or back gates/fence to collect items from you. 

Before School our playgrounds are unsupervised until 8.30am each morning and then only minimal supervision until school begins at 9.00 
am.  
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PRINCIPALS REPORT 

It has been a positive start to the year as students 

7-12 arrived in Week 1 looking terrific in their 

school uniforms, equipped with their tools to 

learn, demonstrating ‘Peel Pride’ after the 

summer break. As a school we welcomed our 

newcomers; staff, Year 7 and students who have 

come to Peel from a variety of schools. High 

expectations of students and our school 

community were revisited, the importance of 

doing one’s best and engaging in all that PHS has 

to offer reminded, as a way to be a contributing 

member of the ‘Peel High School Family’. 

 

Our staff began the year with a morning of 

Learning on Country, as Len Waters shared 

knowledge, stories and the importance of 

connection at the Tamworth Botanic Gardens. It 

was an opportunity for our staff to reconnect after 

the January break, before refocusing on lesson 

planning, curriculum delivery and assessment 

planning. A warm thankyou to Len for sharing his 

knowledge. 

The Peel High School Open Day on 25 February 

will see the school opened to welcome all who 

would like to learn more about what Peel High 

School has to offer to students and families and I 

encourage you to come along to see our facilities 

and meet our staff. 

 

As a Connected Communities school, we held our 

first reference group meeting for the year. Chaired 

by our local AECG President, Tom Flanders and 

attended by our Senior Leader Community 

Engagement, Janine Way, and a small group of 

parents. The purpose of the School Reference 

Group is to advise the Executive Principal on the 

implementation of the Connected Communities 

strategy. The School Reference Group will work 

collaboratively with the Executive Principal in the 

development, planning and shared decision making 

of the school’s Connected Communities strategy. 
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Unfortunately, this year we have been saddened by 

the loss of some of our school farm stock as a 

result of a number of vicious dog attacks. Our staff 

work hard to provide opportunities for our students 

to engage in opportunities that develop skills in the 

agricultural sector, preparing them for post school 

opportunities and providing them with access to a 

component of school life that makes them feel 

connected to the land. A reminder to those who live 

near our school to keep dogs contained in well 

fenced yards or restrained to ensure that we do not 

experience further loss. 

 

My final message is a reminder to be courteous 

and respectful at all times when interacting with 

staff and students at Peel High School. As staff 

members we abide by the ‘Dignity and Respect 

Charter’ and as community members we expect 

that everyone abides by the NSW Department of 

Education ‘School Community Charter’ which 

outlines the responsibilities of parents, carers, 

educators and school staff in NSW public schools 

to ensure our learning environments are 

collaborative, supportive and cohesive. 

 

Erica Burge 

Executive Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/

connected-communities/connected-communities-

strategy 

Our students have already enjoyed a number of 

excursions from our newest recruits, in Year 7, who 

enjoyed their first high school camp at Coffs 

Harbour to our most experienced students in Year 

12 who enjoyed the Southern University tour as 

they continue to explore post school opportunities. 

 

I had the opportunity to share in celebrating 

excellence with Haley Johnson, our Dux of Year 12 

2022, along with Year 12 advisor 2022, Ms Naarah 

Scholes and Legal Studies teacher Mrs Casey 

Barnett, when she was presented with the 

prestigious ‘Everinghams and Solomons 

Bursary’, to support Haley as she embarks on her 

Studies of Law at Newcastle University. 

Everinghams and Solomons also presented a 

cheque for $1000 to support the continued delivery 

of quality educational opportunities and I would like 

to thank them for their generous support of Peel 

High School. 

 

Most recently, students, staff and family members 

took time to enjoy the swimming carnival which 

again provided a wonderful opportunity for students 

to compete in a competitive and fun way and spend 

time interacting with staff in a relaxed environment. 

The twilight carnival provided an opportunity for our 

school community to escape the heat of the day 

and enabled our school community to come 

together and enjoy this event. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/connected-communities/connected-communities-strategy
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/connected-communities/connected-communities-strategy
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/connected-communities/connected-communities-strategy
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On Monday 13 February, 60 students from year 7 departed Tamworth and travelled to the Coffs Harbour 

Adventure Centre. Over the course of the three day excursion students enjoyed a range of activities including 

the commando mud run, zorb balls, giant swing and sky wire.  

Teachers Ms Burmester, Mr Wolridge, Ms Moyo and Aboriginal Education Officer Brad Withers also jumped in 

and got involved in all the camp had to offer.  

On the final day of the excursion students visited Dolphin Marine Magic, getting up close and personal with 

sea lions, dolphins, turtles and penguins! All staff and students returned home safe and sound on Wednesday 

15.  

- Nicola Burmester 
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Welcome back everyone. I would like to formally welcome our 2 new teachers to the faculty. Miss Woods, on a 

permanent basis in the TAS - Home Economics Faculty. And the enthusiastic and energetic Ms Gaynor! Please 

make them feel welcome with our usual Peel High School family welcome and hospitality. 

 

In the TAS Faculty, we are looking forward to another fantastic year of Major Design Projects and Projects from 

our Stage 6 senior students in Design and Technology and Industrial Technology: Metal classes. Our 

Constructions students are also working on projects around the school such as the garden shed that will house 

the tools for the Bistro Garden as part of their assessed practical competencies. This year, our Hospitality 

classes will be catering morning teas and luncheons as well as special events like the EDGE workshop held last 

week for Stage 4 and 5 students. 

 

In our Stage 4 classes, students are required to complete the Technology Mandatory course. This includes areas 

of technologies such as Coding and Digital Technology. Here at PHS, students complete each technology per 

semester each year. This ensures that they get an in depth and hands on experience of each technology as 

tasters for their elective choices at the end of Year 8. 

 

And finally, our amazing Woodfired Pizza Oven has been completed in its construction. It will be in use by 

elective students and for various special functions throughout the school year. 

- Mrs Chareunsouk-Hartley  

Head Teacher of TAS 
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Early last month Mr Wenman was the designer who worked with students on devising a game that was the 

initiate of the Tamworth Video Library. As can be seen, we have a game designer amongst us who also runs 

game workshops during lunchtimes. If you’re interested, see Mr Wenman in the Industrial Arts staffroom for more 

information. 

Have a read of the news article below! 
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This term in Technology Mandatory (Stage 4, Year 7 and Year 8 students) we are focusing on the area “Food 

& Ag” we have been cooking up a storm, learning new skills and working away making delicious baked goods 

to enter in the Tamworth Show. Years 9 and 10 have both been baking away in the kitchen cook off to make a 

delicious number of delicious show entries, including jam drops, choc chip cookies, cakes, cupcakes, slice 

and much more! 
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Year 10 Food Technology and Year 11 Hospitality students have been learning how to make a variety of 

sauces, chutney and relish. These are going to be jarred and put into the Tamworth Show. They have used a 

range of food preparation techniques, cooking methods and preservation techniques. 

- Danielle Gaynor 
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The Stage 4 boys class visited the school’s farm earlier this term, with Mr McCabe and myself. They will be 

learning about Food and Agriculture in Technology Mandatory this semester. Learning about animals, crops, 

hygiene, cooking methods, cooking equipment and much more! 

Here are some of the photos taken during their school farm visit. 

- Danielle Gaynor 
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Year 10 Sista Speak group along side SLSO Krystle and Miss Shaw went on an excursion to the Coledale 

Community Centre, where they connected with local women and Elders at Bumbira Art & Culture Programs 

weekly art & yarn women’s group. 

The girls participated in weaving, painting and also shared yarns about their life, families and communities of 

care. 

We listened as the Aunties shared knowledge and stories. Some of the girls found it so special to find family 

connections. 

We are looking forward to more of these special days with our Elders. 

GABA NGINDA to Cassie and Bec at Bumbira for hosting us today. 

GABA NGINDA - Good You / Thank You. 
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Year 10 students had an opportunity to learn about SBAT’s (School-based apprenticeships and traineeships), 

work readiness and gain hands on self care advice and how to dress for a job interview. 

They also engaged in group ‘interview’ scenarios with real local potential employees. 

Shannon and the team from Edge were so engaging, students and staff enjoyed the workshop and how it was 

set up. 

This was an amazing opportunity for students to educate them on pathways to get into Careers they want to 

be in! 

GABA NGINDA - Good You / Thank You. 

- Krystle Lamb 
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Year 7 and 9 students will sit the NAPLAN tests in Weeks eight and nine of this term. Peel High School will 

complete the NAPLAN tests online. More information on the tests is available on following pages of the 

Newsletter. 

All students in NSW are expected to do the NAPLAN tests. Peel High School strongly encourages you to 

support your child’s participation. The NAPLAN results will help our school to identify the learning needs of our 

students. 

Students can be exempt from doing the tests if they: 

• Are new to Australia with a language background other than English 

• Have an intellectual disability or condition which severely limits their ability to participate in the tests. 

Students may also be withdrawn from the NAPLAN tests by their parent or carer. 

If you wish to withdraw your child, you need to discuss this with the principal and sign a consent form. 

If your child has disability adjustments in class, they can have similar adjustments for the NAPLAN tests. 

If you think your child should have disability adjustments for the NAPLAN, please phone the school to discuss 

the available options. 

For more information on the NAPLAN tests, please view the following pages of the newsletter. 

- Vicki Saville 
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UPCOMING DATES & EVENTS 

February 25  Open Day 

February 27  P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-10am 

March 1  Year 7 Disco 

March 1  Meet Parents BBQ 

March 2  Year 7 Vaccinations 

March 3  Year 8 Cultural Day 

March 6  P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-10am 

March 6  Tutankhamun Road Show 9am - 1:30pm 

March 10  Photo Day 

March 13  P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-10am 

March 14  Catch Up Photo Day 

March 15 - March 27 NAPLAN 

March 20  P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-10am 

March 20  P&C Meeting 6pm 

March 27  P&C Uniform Shop Open 8:30am-10am 

March 28  WW1 Living History Visit Years 9, 11 & 12 

March 30  Legal Mock Trials Years 11 & 12 9am 

 

PHS P&C Uniform Shop open EVERY MONDAY between 8:30am and 10am. Or by appointment. 

Pop in and see Sue for all your uniform needs.  

The P&C meet every third Monday of the month at 6pm (except Public Holidays& School Holidays) 

A REMINDER TO ALL VISITORS, PARENTS & CARERS WHEN VISITING 

PEEL HIGH SCHOOL 

• If you need to bring items to students at school, they are to be dropped off at the front office. 

• No takeaway food is to be delivered to school for students during the school day. 

• If you wish to meet with a staff member, please make an appointment through the front office. 

• No visitors are to access the Peel High School site without signing in at the front office. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

- Erica Burge (Executive Principal) 
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